
PILTON SCHOOL

The term ‘Bell School’ was first used in 1811 when Dr Bell was a Minister of the 
Anglican  Church  in  Madras,  where  he  educated  orphan  children  in  the  military 
asylum.  With a scarcity of teachers, he introduced the system of using the older 
pupils to teach the younger ones, calling them Pupil Teachers.  This system gained 
in popularity and was adopted elsewhere, including in England, and on 22nd October 
1815 the Church of England opened a National School in Pilton operating on the Bell 
system.

The school, likely to have been in one room, was at first in an upper room over one 
of the former almshouses at the head of Pilton Street [completely rebuilt in 1849], 
and was set up by voluntary contributions and £108 spent by the feoffees of the 
Pilton Charities. [‘Charities of Devon, 1828’ Vol.II, p.238].

By the late 1830s it was clear that the schoolroom was not large enough for the 
number of pupils, due to an increase in the population in the parish.  A site was 
identified, where two cottages and gardens adjoined the west end of Pilton Church, 
property  of  Sir  Arthur  Chichester,  who  was  willing  to  sell  for  the  purpose  of 
establishing a new Pilton Bell School.  A board of trustees was established and a 
subscription list opened, which was quickly supported.  The total cost of buying the 
site, building the school and equipping it with furniture, heating etc., came to £382. 
17s. 6d, which was completely covered by local subscriptions and a Treasury Grant 
of £100, and the building was formally opened in January 1841.
 
There is a connection between the Pilton Bell School and a Mrs Elizabeth Tetherley 
who lived at a property in Pilton Street, No 35, now known as Churchill House.  In 
the early  nineteenth century this  was the site of  two old cottages  with  gardens 
known as ‘Beare’s House’ owned by Rev. Charles Hill  of Instow and occupied by 
John Beare.  In 1833 Rev. Hill sold this to Mrs. Elizabeth Tetherley, who demolished 
the old cottages and replaced it with the present house.  In 1851, wishing to live 
elsewhere, she gave the house to the Pilton National School, and from that time it  
was administered by the Pilton United Charities, always known in their records as 
‘Tetherley’s Charity’.  For some years it was the home of the successive headmasters 
of Pilton School, who paid rent to the charity, the last one being Arthur Stacey, who 
retired in 1949, and subsequently the house was sold.
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